

Tên:

Lớp: S6...

Ngày giao bài: Thứ, ngày/.....

Ngày nộp bài: Thứ, ngày/.....



Week: 35

Ngữ pháp HW:

Độc HW:

FINAL TEST CORRECTION & READING

A. EXTRA VOCABULARY

- CLASSWORK

No.	New words	Meanings	No.	New words	Meanings
1	rapids (n)	đoạn nước chảy xiết, ghềnh nước	6	lagoon (n)	đầm phá, vùng nước
2	inflatable (adj)	bơm hơi được	7	marine (adj)	thuộc về biển
3	current (n)	dòng chảy	8	tropical (adj)	nhiệt đới
4	people of all ages (phr.)	người thuộc mọi lứa tuổi	9	long oars (n)	mái chèo dài
5	breathing tube (n)	ống thở	10	wetsuit (n)	bộ đồ lặn giữ nhiệt

- HOMEWORK

No.	New words	Meanings	No.	New words	Meanings
1	in advance (adv)	trước / trước thời hạn	4	queue (n)	hàng chờ
2	historical sites (n)	địa danh lịch sử	5	realistic (adj)	chân thực, giống thật
3	surrounding area (n)	khu vực xung quanh			

B. CLASSWORK



In summer, lots of people spend their holidays at the beach, either in their home country or in another country. At the beach, you can always find children, teenagers and adults in the sea, either swimming, playing games or just talking. But did you know you can also do different sports in the water?

Surfing

Surfing is a popular sport for people of all ages because all you need is a wetsuit, a board and some big waves. In the past, the boards were made of wood which made them very heavy to carry and surf on, but now they are made of a lighter material so surfers can move faster. Some of the best places to surf are Portugal, France and the United States because of the big waves in the ocean, but if you aren't near a beach, you can also go to special surf pools to practise.



Kayaking

Kayaking is done in a long, pointed boat and you move the boat using long oars. You must wear a helmet and a life jacket too, because sometimes if you go kayaking in whitewater rapids, then the current can move very quickly and you can fall into the water. However, lots of people prefer to go kayaking either in a lagoon or on a calm day at the beach, and inflatable kayaks are becoming more popular nowadays because they are easier to transport.



Water Sports

Snorkelling

Since the invention of special masks with a breathing tube and goggles, snorkelling has become one of the world's favourite water sports. It involves swimming underwater with one of these masks on and a wetsuit if it's cold, and it's great fun because you have the chance to see lots of different fish, plants and other small marine animals. It's very popular with tourists in tropical countries, and also with the locals.



Sailing

Many years ago, sailing boats used to be very important to move objects from one country to another, but nowadays they can also be used for fun. If you go sailing, you must monitor the wind using a mobile app because some smaller boats don't have engines and they move with the direction of the wind and the sails. Sailing is a great sport to do either with friends or alone, and there are lots of different boat races around the world in different seasons.



I. Read the text and choose the correct answer (A, B or C) based on the text.

1. What were surfboards made of in the past?

- A. Wood
- B. Plastic
- C. A lighter material

2. What safety equipment must you wear when kayaking?

- A. A wetsuit and goggles
- B. A helmet and a life jacket
- C. Special gloves and boots

3. Why is snorkelling fun, according to the text?

- A. You can race with other swimmers.
- B. You can practise in special pools.
- C. You can see fish, plants and small marine animals.

4. In the past, sailing boats were mainly used to _____.

- A. move objects from one country to another
- B. take part in boat races around the world
- C. carry tourists on holiday trips

5. Where can you practise surfing if you don't live near a beach?

- A. In a lagoon on a calm day
- B. In the open ocean with big waves
- C. In special surf pools

II. Read the text and fill in each blank with ONE word.

1. To go surfing, you need a board, some big _____ and a wetsuit.
2. Kayakers must wear a _____ and a life jacket when they go on whitewater rapids.
3. Snorkellers may wear a _____ if the water is cold.
4. Snorkelling became popular after the invention of special _____ with a breathing tube and goggles.
5. Small sailing boats move using the _____ because they don't have engines.

C. HOMEWORK

GRAMMAR (18 questions)

I. Con học thuộc nghĩa của từ, chỉnh phát âm theo từ điển và chép mỗi từ ở phần A. Extra Vocabulary (trang 1) 1 dòng vào vở ghi.

II. Write the correct form (-ing or -ed) of the word in brackets.

1. (excite)
 - a. Surfing in big waves for the first time is always an _____ experience.
 - b. She was _____ because she was going snorkelling for the first time.
2. (amaze)
 - a. It is _____ that you can see so many different fish just by snorkelling.
 - b. The tourists were _____ by all the marine animals they saw underwater.
3. (tire)
 - a. The kayakers were _____ after spending two hours on the water.
 - b. Paddling a kayak against a strong current is very _____.
4. (terrify)
 - a. For many beginners, going through whitewater rapids is quite _____.
 - b. He was _____ when the current started moving faster than expected.
5. (bore)
 - a. The children were _____ because it was raining and they couldn't go snorkelling.
 - b. Waiting for the wind before a sailing race can be really _____.

III. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

1. While the surfer _____ (ride) the wave, she _____ (fall) into the water.
2. While the kayaker _____ (paddle) through the rapids, her instructor _____ (watch) carefully from the riverbank.
3. When the instructor _____ (arrive), the students _____ (practise) in the surf pool.
4. _____ the tourists _____ (snorkel) near the reef when they _____ (see) the huge fish?
5. While the sailors _____ (wait) for the wind, the coach _____ (check) the equipment on the deck.
6. While we _____ (kayak) in the lagoon, a big wave _____ (hit) our boat.
7. The children _____ (not listen) to the instructor while he was _____ (explain) the safety rules.

IV. Rewrite the sentences in the PASSIVE VOICE.

1. People made surfboards from wood in the past.
→ _____.
2. They didn't use light materials to make the old boards.
→ _____.
3. A local club opened a special surf pool for beginners last year.
→ _____.
4. Did the instructor teach the children to kayak last summer?
→ _____?
5. They didn't allow beginners to go kayaking in the rapids.
→ _____.

6. They held the international sailing race in France last summer.

→ _____

CAMBRIDGE READING PRACTICE (5 questions)

Lưu ý:

1. Khi làm bài tập có từ mới, các con phải tra từ điển. Sau khi tra từ điển, các con chép mỗi từ mới **1 dòng** để ghi nhớ.
2. Các con gạch chân các từ khoá chính trong bài.

Questions 6–10

For each question, choose the correct answer.

The people below all want to visit a studio where films are made.

On the next page there are descriptions of eight film studios that people can visit.

Decide which film studios would be the most suitable for the people below.

6



Tom wants to look around the studio at his own speed, and visit the actual sets where films were made. His mum wants to see online what the studio is like before she buys tickets.

7



Ingrid is interested in seeing costumes that famous actors have worn, and she'd also like to ride on a vehicle that originally appeared in a film. Ingrid's mum wants a souvenir to remember their trip.

8



Roberto wants to visit a studio where famous films were made many years ago, and buy something that appeared in one of the films. His dad wants to book online before they go.

9



Simone likes science fiction films, and prefers looking at digital displays about how special effects are achieved to reading information. Simone's dad wants to get a digital guide.

10



Ben is interested in how scenes from famous cities are created in studios. He'd also like to visit film locations outside the studios, accompanied by a guide who can answer his questions.

Film studios

A Grand Studios

These studios have been the home of special effects for years! There's plenty to look at and read, so allow lots of time for your visit. And our friendly guides around the studios are ready to help direct you to the most interesting sights. It's best to book online in advance.

C Waverley Studios

These studios are huge, with plenty of space for displaying the scenery and stages where big stars acted in scenes from famous films. Check the website to see exactly what the studio offers inside. And because you're not shown around in groups, you can spend as much time there as you want!

E WestWays

To visit this studio, get tickets in advance through the website, to avoid long queues – it's very popular with people who love top movies from the 40s, many of which were filmed here. The studio also has a great selection of items from various movies, now on sale as souvenirs!

G Star Studios

See a 360° online tour of these studios before you come – they're huge! And during your visit, ride through what look like London and Paris streets, on original buses used in old films, and even try on costumes from films made here. Digital displays will give you plenty of information!

B Movieworld

You'll find the best movies ever here, set far into the future! Use the interactive videos on our computers, to see how actors are turned into on-screen monsters, using amazing make-up, costumes and filming techniques, and models of dinosaurs are created to look as though they're alive! There are video activities, and 'tours' of the studio to download.

D Screen World

Many famous movies from the last century were made in these studios, and you can still see the costumes worn in them, and the original sets used in the films. There's a useful digital guide you can buy here, so you'll find your way through these studios really quickly!

F FilmFun

Come and visit amazingly realistic sets, from the streets of New York to the historical sites of Rome – and walk around them! The tour also includes a bus ride to places in the surrounding area which have appeared in films, with a staff member to tell you whatever you'd like to know.

H FilmPark

FilmPark has an amazing collection of old cars once used in films – and they still work! So, have a trip in one and see the studios as you're driven around its huge city street scenes. There's also a collection of original clothes that stars were dressed in for their movies. Visitors get free photos of themselves as they leave.